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Greetings, Quilting Friends, 
 

Happy holidays to you all, whatever you celebrate. I hope 

you'll join us at the holiday party on December 2 as it’s sure to be a fun 

afternoon. As I write this before Thanksgiving, I’m thankful for all the guild 

board members, committee members, and volunteers at our meetings. 

Please remember that being on the board of the Fallbrook Quilt Guild is a 

volunteer position. Some of us have had little or no training and as a newish 

guild member, I personally don’t have historical knowledge of how the Guild 

has been run in the past. The board is doing its best and fulfilling what is 

required of us. Our board works hard to create a fun and safe place for our 

diverse group to gather together to share and grow our quilting skills.  

 

We, the board, are so grateful to those of you who have encouraged us and 

thanked us for our programming. We understand that it is impossible to 

please everyone, and we like hearing your opinions and suggestions, but 

not necessarily during the meetings when so much is going on. Consider 

writing requests and suggestions in an email. Another way to have a say in 

programming and the way the Guild is run is volunteering to help out on a 

committee or even be on the board. We’ll be looking for new board members 

at the end of the guild year. Have you volunteered your time yet?  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

With best regards, 

Frannie Marr 
FQG President 
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From the Programs Team 
 

ow, this year has flown by, and a new one is just around the corner. I 
want to thank all of you for making the November mini quilt show a 
success. This would not have been possible without the participation 

of all of you! We hope to make this a regular event, held in the off-quilt-show 
years. If you have any comments, questions, or suggestions, please let me know 
by dropping me an email at ann@annturley.info. All comments are always 

welcome.  
 
By now I hope you have read the notice regarding the December meeting that 
we sent to you a few weeks ago. We aren’t doing the potluck but instead will be 
serving cookies, doing show and tell, and holding a gift exchange with a twist. 
Please bring a small gift in a small sealed brown paper bag. Nothing fancy, 

nothing expensive, just a small gift that is something you yourself would like to 
receive. Oh, and please wear something festive. A holiday sweater, a lovely scarf 
or piece of jewelry, something fun for your head. You get the picture, I’m sure! 

There will be a few extra bagged gifts for those who decide to join in at the 

last moment.  
 

In addition to our festivities, Wendy Mathson is joining us to promote her 
February workshop. After hearing her describe the workshop, I hope you will 
seriously consider signing on for it. 
 
That’s it for now. See you all December 2. The doors open at 1p.m., the fun 
starts at 1:30. 

 

Ann 

Ann Turley, 1st VP 
Featuring Programs and Workshops 

your Guild will surely love! 
www.annturley.info 
 

Dates to remember: 
 

December 2 – doors open at 1; program at 1:30 -  Annual holiday event 
“Dark” in January; back in February 2022 

 
 

W 
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*************************************************************************************************** 

 
Hi, Quilting Friends, 
 
I am serving as FQG Sunshine Chair this year. 
To be most effective, I need your help. 
 
Here’s how: Frequently a member or someone in her immediate family has 
a reason to be contacted, usually health-related. I am available to make a 
call, visit, or send a card if you will let me know the details.  
 
I prefer an email over phone or text, but please use the easiest means for 
you. 
 
Thanks so much,  

Ann Harris 
Angus2620@gmail.com  

 
 

Celebrating December and January Birthdays 
 

December 
1 Addie Matcham 

5 Rosalie Mikelson 
7 Jewel Burke 

11 Betsy Shirkey 

29 Diane Trappen 
30 Collette Ford 

30 Linda Palmer 
 

January 

12 Sandy Sadler 
13 Pat Roybal 

23 Kris Hamblen 

25 Carol E. Carpenter 
                        

Attribution: Quiltcozy 
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The deadline for submitting material for inclusion in 
The Village Quilter is listed below.  

Send material to Charlotte Seidman at cseidman7@gmail.com 
 
 
 

Last date to submit material for 

the newsletter 

 

Newsletter distributed Meeting date 

(2022) 

January 26 January 30 February 3 
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News from the Southern California 

Council of Quilt Guilds 
 

 

SCCQG & 
Road2CA 

Road to California 
Quilters’ Conference 
& Showcase 2022 
 
Special Exhibit by 
SCCQG featuring “So 
Cal Quilts” 

 

 

Again, the organizers from ROAD have invited SCCQG to sponsor an 

exhibit displaying the works of quilters from the Southern California 

area for exhibition at ROAD, January 19–22, 2022. It’s our time to 

shine. The details of how to enter will be posted on the SCCQG 

website and will be emailed to each guild via their Council 

Representative, Newsletter Editor, and President for distribution.  

 

Please join us in presenting a representative exhibit of what Southern 

California quilters from the desert to the mountains to the sea have 

been creating (or finishing). All types of quilts will be welcomed so 

long as they fit the size requirement. I am hoping to get at least one 

quilt from each of the member guilds. If you have any questions, 

please feel free to contact me via email at liv4quilts@aol.com  

  

In addition to submitting quilts, I will also be calling on So Cal quilt 

guild members to help with the whole process, including hanging 

(before the show begins) and take-down (when the show ends). If you 

are willing and able to help with any of it, please let me know at your 

earliest convenience at liv4quilts@aol.com  
 

Olivia Carnahan, SCCQG Road2CA Liaison 
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